The Chief Planning Officer

Brentwood Borough Council

Town Hall

Ingrave Road 

Brentwood 

Essex CM15 8AY







18th November 2004

Dear Mr Millard 

Brentwood Draft Local Development Scheme 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

In relation to the content of the draft Local Development Scheme itself; the HBF has the following comments to make:

Planning Obligations & Developer Contributions SPD

The HBF would point out that SPD can only be used to supplement policies in an adopted Local Plan or LDD. Furthermore, once new LDD documents are adopted, these will override and potentially end the need for many current SPG’s.  

The HBF understands that in terms of planning obligations and developer contributions such an approach will not be permissible under the new planning act if the proposed SPD’s are introducing matters of new policy (rather than implementation detail), or if they will be setting out revised guidelines and standards from those contained within an Adopted statutory document.

Any matters of importance to development costs will instead need to be clearly set out in a Development Plan Document (DPD), rather than being delegated down to a SPD. Given that they could potentially have a significant impact on development viability, they must instead be dealt with in DPD’s and subject to the appropriate public scrutiny bestowed upon these.  

Existing Documents Specific to Planning Policy

It is stated that the Brentwood Urban Capacity Study and the Housing Needs Survey may be subject to update or review. It would seem both beneficial and helpful for any likely dates for these reviews to be clearly set out in the LDS.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course.

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern & East Midlands Regions)
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